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The Future of Lionism Is Now  

The history of Lions goes something like this... In 1917, Melvin Jones, a 38-

year-old Chicago business leader, told members of his local business club they 

should reach beyond business issues and address the betterment of their 

communities and the world. Jones' group, the Business Circle of Chicago, 

agreed.  After contacting similar groups around the United States, an 

organizational meeting was held on June 7, 1917, in Chicago, Illinois, USA. The 

new group took the name of one of the invited groups, the "Association of Lions 

Clubs," and a national convention was held in Dallas, Texas, USA in October of 

that year. A constitution, by-laws, objectives and a code of ethics were 

approved. History continues until 1925, During the international convention in 

Cedar Point, Ohio, Helen Keller charges Lions with becoming "knights of the blind in the crusade against darkness." 

Several events happened in between, and then, to provide an organized baseball program for children, Lion Carl Edwin 

Stotz of Williamsport, Pennsylvania, appeals for support from Lions clubs, YMCAs and other community partners. On 

June 6, 1939, the very first Little League baseball game is played at Park Point in Williamsport. Yet even more events 

happened until June 7, 2017 when Lions celebrate their 100th anniversary and first century of service! Lions the world 

over attend the 100th Centennial celebrations in Chicago, IL and continue their timeline towards the future.  August 4, 

2017 Lions of Florida and the Bahamas meet for their first Conference of Governors and while listening to the words of 

ID N. Alan Lundgren, get recharged into accepting new challenges for Lions clubs 

2017 and beyond.  

Whether you know it or not, Lions in Florida and the Bahamas complete their labors 

of love through service in their communities, on a daily basis. The future of Lionism 

is now and it rests in your hands. Plan to attend that big celebration in Chicago. Come 

to the Council of Governors conference and get those extra skills that will make you a 

better Lion. Make sure that you and your club are making a significant contribution to 

the future of our franchise and the communities we serve. Add an extra line to that 

piece of recorded history called service to your community. Make an impact on 

someone’s life and be known for your contributions to society in general. 

Just take a moment to look back on our long and proud tradition of service and the 

numerous achievements of our association and Lions around the world. Now, let's 

forge ahead and make MD-35 Lions of Florida and the Bahamas the best district in 

2017-2018. Thanks for serving your community and Lionism. 

Respectfully yours in friendship and Lionism, 

DG Irving E. “Tito'' Navarro, Dist 35-O 2017-2018 

Issue 01 

Message from District Governor Tito 

JULY  2017                        Editors: Rita Fawcett, DG Tito Navarro, Donna Norton               Issue 1  

 



2 
 

 

 

 

Fellow Lions,  

Welcome to Lions Year 2017-2018, the beginning of the next century of 

Lionism.  And what a year it will be.  Lions Club International has rolled out 

a few changes for us, the biggest being LCI Forward. 

 

The goal of LCI Forward is to triple our impact worldwide by improving the 

lives of at least 200 million per year by 2020-21 through expanded 

humanitarian service.  It includes 4 areas of focus and strategic initiatives:  

• Enhance Service Impact & Focus 

• Reshape Public Opinion & Improve Visibility  

• Pursue Club, District & Organizational Excellence and    

• Improve Membership Value & Reach New Markets 

 

There are a number of expected benefits from LCI Forward, specifically: 

• More vibrant and resilient communities where humanitarian needs are effectively addressed 

• Increased awareness of Lions as the world’s recognized leader in voluntary service for another century 

• Increased membership and improved retention with the majority of clubs growing every year  

• New ways for people to serve so that more individuals can be part of life-changing service 

 

Be sure to watch for information on LCI Forward in your Lion’s Magazine.   
 

I look forward (pun intended) to serving with you this Lion year.   

 

Lion Helene V Thompson 

First Vice District Governor 

 

 

Celebrate 4th of July Safely 

Hello from 1
st

 Vice District Governor Helene 
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First, congratulations to District 35-O and Immediate Past District Governor Steve Hilaire 

and his team for the great things that were accomplished in 2016-2017.  I can think of many 

successes that were achieved by the hardworking Lions and Leaders of our District, 

Multiple District and Lions Clubs International.  “Together we can make a difference” was 

his slogan, and as part of his team I can say, together we did make a difference!  Thank you 

PDG Steve for your year. 

Second, Thank you!  Thank you for giving me the opportunity to grow and become a better 

Lion and servant.  Moving to a new Lions Leadership position is very exciting for me, 

especially because I’ll be involved with District Governor Tito Navarro and First Vice 

District Governor Helene Thompson.  We have grown in Lions together, and as Helen 

Keller famously said, “Alone we can do so little; together we can do some much.”  Thank you to my wife, Dina, 

and the Ormond By the Sea Lions Club for supporting me to get to this position. My Partner in Service, Lion 

Katie Hamlin (my niece) and I look forward to serving, leading and sharing the next few years with the future 

leaders and Lions of District 35-O, MD-35 and the greatest service organization in the world. 

Third, congratulations to all the new incoming Club Officers, District Chairs and the District Governor’s Team. 

I am excited to see some new Lions taking Zone positions and New Club Officers.  I look forward to serving 

with you.  I remember a few years ago when I was asked to be a Zone Chair.  It was such an honor that 

someone thought I could fill the position and then when Past District Governor Carolyn Lloyd asked me to 

consider the Global Leadership Team position, I was nervous, but it was probably the best opportunity I had 

been given as a Lion.  It gave me three years of experience and learning that I needed (and you thought I was 

the teacher, it was actually all of you who taught me) 😊.  I hope that you will not only think about serving as a 

Lion, but also think about growing as a Lion.   

I have my own personal story as to why I ran for 2nd Vice District Governor, it was because a Lion inspired me; 

they were getting out of their comfort zone and stepping up.  If they could do more to step into a new position, 

then so could I.   

I hope you will be next!  District Governor Tito and his team need you.   First VDG Helene and I, along with 

MD GLT Larry Feldhusen, have been a part of his goal setting and as a team, with your energy, ideas and 

passion, we will be accomplishing many things.   As you’re reading this, I am probably enjoying a Chicago Hot 

Dog and listening to the Beach Boys with 50,000 Lions while celebrating our Lions Centennial in Chicago.  I 

can’t wait to get back to District 35-0 and start the new Lions year.  We are starting our next 100 years off with 

a bang. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings from 2
nd

 Vice District Governor Greg Evans 
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July 1st -- It's time to wind up the Anniversary Clock to count down the 

2017-2018 Centennial year!   The traditional Anniversary Clock is a 

torsion clock. This means it is a mechanical clock with a spring wound 

pendulum. Clubs are like spring wound clocks.  Unless the club gets 

wound up and excited to serve nothing happens!    

  The Anniversary Clock pendulum rotates clockwise and counter-

clockwise, instead of swinging right and left.  What a great inspiration 

to get out of the well-worn " right and left" path to embrace a wider 

circle of new ideas and projects. 

  The clock has a weighted disk suspended by a wire that is the torsion spring. As the spring twists, it powers the 

clock's gears. You may be thinking this spring is the President or officers of the club. While true that these 

Lions have publicly agreed to be the leadership of the club, imagine what a great year it can be if each Lion 

believes they are the torsion spring and takes personal responsibility to help power their club's gears and keep it 

ticking!   

  The design of the Anniversary Clock uses much less energy than other designs, thus it is able to last a year on 

a single winding. But if one part of the clock fails the hands do not move. Every Lion holds the title MEMBER 

----the most important 'office' in the club. Everyone has a role in keeping the club going.  To the best of your 

ability participate in meetings, social activities, training, projects and events. Yes, it does matter that YOU are 

there!   

  Think of the numbers on the clock face as months in the Centennial year.  Pick a 'number'. Step-up! Ask your 

club president to allow you to arrange for a guest speaker, skit, demonstration or other short, special activity to 

make that month's meeting something for members to look forward to. Helping "hands" are important!   

  Genuine anniversary clocks are rather delicate. They can be effected by temperature and atmospheric changes 

which play havoc with the delicate springs. Make it a point this year to keep the club temperature warm and 

inviting --let's have a memorable, productive and fun year under the leadership of DG Tito, 1st VDG Helene 

and 2nd VDG Greg!  

  Please remember that just as the clock keeps time it is important for clubs to keep records by reporting 

membership and activities in MyLCI.  I'm looking forward to serving again as your District Cabinet Secretary, 

if you need help let me know. If I can't help it I'll find someone who can! 

  It's great to be a Lion!  

 

Lion Donna Norton, Cabinet Secretary 

donnanorton@tampabay.rr.com  

   

 
 

Notes from Donna (Cabinet Secretary)  
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Dear Fellow Lions, 

A new year has started with a new team of District Officers. Of course, with a new year comes    

payment of dues. Shortly the club Presidents, Secretaries and Treasurers will be receiving your       

club’s dues statement via email. Please pay promptly. Dues statements are based upon            

information from Lions Clubs International. It is very important for the club secretary to keep            

your information in LCI correct and up-to-date. 

Upcoming dues statements are based upon information in MyLCI, the Lions Club International system, 

on June 30th, 2017. Full six months credit will be issued for members dropped between June 30th and 

July 31st providing that those drops are entered into MyLCI before midnight on July 31, 2017.   (No 

exceptions to the July 31st date!)  Want to know where to find detailed information such as this that 

Club Treasurer’s want and need to know?  A club treasurer E-Book is available at this link:   

http://www.Lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/ebook/DA-CTEB.pdf . Check with Lion Vivian 

Henegar about treasurer training. 

Regular and Charter new member fees are going to be consolidated into the $35.00 entrance fee, 

beginning July 1, 2017.      

Remember that checks to entities can be taken to District Meetings. The first one is scheduled for 

September 9 at the Conklin Center.  

Plan to have a Terrific Lions Year, 

Lion Rita Fawcett, Treasurer District O 

 

  
Money Talks with Rita (Cabinet Treasurer)  

http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/ebook/DA-CTEB.pdf
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__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Motivational Theories from your Membership Team 

A great birthday idea for DG Tito 

would be a birthday card with a note 

that says, 

" I asked and got a new Lion to join!" 

His birthday is August 5.  You can 

bring the card to the Council of 

Governors meeting in August or 

email him at  

       inavarro3480@gmail.com  

NEW CLUB DEVELOPMENT TOOLS 

 

NEW MEMBER TOOLS 

 

MEMBER RETENTION TOOLS 

 

AWARDS AND RECOGNITION TOOLS 

 

MEMBERSHIP REPORTS TOOLS 

CLICK ON THE TOOLS YOU NEED 
FROM THE FOLLOWING LIST.  

 THEY WILL BE THERE FOR YOU.  
IT'S ALMOST MAGIC. 

TITO 

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/lions/global-membership-team/gmt-toolbox/new-clubs.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/lions/global-membership-team/gmt-toolbox/new-members.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/lions/global-membership-team/gmt-toolbox/member-retention.phpMEMBER%20RETENTION%20TOOL%20BOX
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/lions/global-membership-team/gmt-toolbox/awards-recognitions.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/lions/global-membership-team/gmt-toolbox/membership-report.php
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LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE DATES AND APPLICATION LINKS BELOW. Deadlines for applications apply.  

Ask your DG GLT Team for info or help in completing applications 

  

Emerging Lions Leadership Institute November 11-13 in Denver, CO 

http://members.Lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/development-

programs/emerging-leadership-institutes/index.php 

http://www.Lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/elli-denver.pdf 

  

  

Advanced Lions Leadership Institute November 11-13 in Denver, CO 

  

http://members.Lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/development-

programs/advanced-leadership-institutes/index.php 

http://www.Lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/alli-denver.pdf 

  

Faculty Development Institute January 26-29, 2018 in Atlanta, GA 

http://members.Lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/development-

programs/faculty-development-institutes/index.php 

http://www.Lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/fdi-atlanta.pdf 

 

 

         

A super attendance at Presidency class. Ormond By the Sea Lion Zone Chair Mary 

Yochum also had a full house at Treasurer 

training 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Learning with the Leadership Team 

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/development-programs/emerging-leadership-institutes/index.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/development-programs/emerging-leadership-institutes/index.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/elli-denver.pdf
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/development-programs/advanced-leadership-institutes/index.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/development-programs/advanced-leadership-institutes/index.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/alli-denver.pdf
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/development-programs/faculty-development-institutes/index.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/development-programs/faculty-development-institutes/index.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/fdi-atlanta.pdf
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Officer Training Update -  Our District Clubs have made great progress is getting the new Club 

Officers trained. Three regional trainings were held across the District in the last two months, in 

addition to the training done at the Multiple District Convention.  The District goal is to get at 

least 75 % of all Clubs Officers to do some form of training each year.  We still have Officers to 

train.  This can be done online by going to the LCI website at the following link.  You will have 

to find your prospective office. There will be a work book to read and a power point to follow. 

If your Zone would like to host a Club Officer training this year, we could still do this.  Contact 

the GLT Team to arrange this. 

http://members.Lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/training-

resources/club-officer-training-orientation.php  

Once you have completed a training please report it to incoming GLT Vivian Henegar at 

vivianhenegar64@yahoo.com or incoming 2nd Vice District Governor Greg Evans at 

LionGregEvans@gmail.com  

 

A big thank you to the following Lions Leaders who volunteered or accepted training and 

teaching of certain classes. 

Vivian Henegar – Lou Isley – Dana Comeau – Irving “Tito” Navarro – Miriam Navarro – 

Bobbie Cheh – Mary Yochum – Mary Pezzo – Shirley Okhovaian – Frank Armitage –  

Greg Evans 

Also, special thanks to Inverness Lions Club, Mamas Kuntry Kafe, Orlando Hispanic Lions, 

and Ponce Inlet Lions Club for hosting or arranging trainings.  We welcome the help, ideas 

and leadership in getting this accomplished. If you would like to be a trainer/teacher for a class 

or host a training session please let the District Governors Team know.  You do not have to 

have held a District position to do this, you just need to have served well in the position you are 

teaching and follow accepted Lions procedures.  

 

 

  

Learning with the Leadership Team 

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/training-resources/club-officer-training-orientation.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/leadership-resource-center/training-resources/club-officer-training-orientation.php
mailto:vivianhenegar64@yahoo.com
mailto:LionGregEvans@gmail.com
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My name is Lion Miriam Navarro, Partner in Service, to 35-O District Governor Irving E. “Tito” Navarro, and I 

have been involved in Lionism since the year 2002.  I am from Bayamon, Puerto Rico. One of the many reasons 

I joined the Lions Club, was to honor my father, who was a diabetic with constant vision problem.  As I learned 

more about the Lions, I knew that I had a calling to help those with diabetic and 

vision needs, in any way possible. Once I became a Lion, I met Lion Norma 

Callahan (PDG), who was starting the Diabetic Screening program. My home club 

was able to help with the program, paving the way to turn the program into the 

Foundation it is today. 

I am active with Project Right to Sight, having served as Treasurer and as a 

Director. I also serve as a Director for the District 35-O Hearing Board and have 

been named Lion of the Year three times.  I received this honor from Lion Priscilla 

Rivera, Lion Julio Ochoa and Lion Carlos Ubiñas from my home club, the 

Orlando Hispanic Lions Club.  I have also served as Tail Twister, Treasurer, 

Diabetic Screener and am in the process of becoming a Certified Retinopathy 

Screener. 

I like serving my community and it makes my day to see the happy faces of the people we serve.  There are 

many that are in need of help with their vision, and being able to help provide assistance is very rewarding.  The 

warm welcome from those we serve, makes the time fly by!  I look forward to the years ahead, where I will be 

able to continue to help my community and learn from other Lions.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

DG Tito’s Partner in Service 
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Dear Lions. 

When it comes to giving the Conklin Center Students access to the basic survival essentials, protection and 

comfort necessary for a bright future, every donation matters. Thanks to contributions made by you each year 

and your support, the Lions of Florida and the Bahamas have made a big difference in the work provide by the 

center. A project devised by the MD 35 DGs and VDGs Partners in Service is seeking your support to raise 

some items needed by the Conklin Center.  

Based on the email received from Ms. Mary Propper, the required items are readily available at Wal-Mart or 

any other department store. We are hoping to make a collection during the summer 2017 Conference of 

Governors to be held at the Wyndham Orlando Resort, 8001 International Dr, Orlando, FL 32819. August 3 – 6, 

2017. You may contact any of the DG/VGDs Partner in Service for further instructions. 

On behalf of our Lions Partner in Service alliance, thank you for your support! 

Yours in friendship and Lionism, 

Lion Miriam Navarro, 

Partner in Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Partners in Service Project 
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District 35-O 

Organization Meeting 

July 22, 2017 (Saturday) 

9:30am to 11:30am 

Club Presidents, Secretaries, 

Treasurers, Zone & Region Chairs, 

and District Chairs your presence is 

requested. Others are welcome. Come 

early to enjoy coffee and donuts. 

 MD Office 
7200 Lake Ellenor Dr. Suite 109  

Orlando 

District Organization Meeting 
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We're 1,445,591 Lions strong—and counting! 

Dear Fellow Lions, 

I am pleased to announce that we just surpassed our all-time membership record of 1,445,591 Lions! 

I want to thank each and every one of you for your dedication to changing lives and growing our 

association's humanitarian impact over the past year. Thanks to you, we are positioned to enter our 

second century of service stronger than ever before. Thanks to you, Lions clubs are serving in more 

communities around the world. And thanks to you, we are helping more people than ever before. 

Thank you for helping Lions reach new heights! 

Very truly yours,  

Chancellor Bob Corlew  

 

 

Dear Lion,  

This is a reminder that, effective July 1, 2017, we are consolidating new club charter fees and new 

member fees into a single $35 entrance fee. This fee consolidation and increase will allow us to increase 

member benefits, improve the member experience, and simplify the new member and club enrollment 

processes. 

Thank you for everything you do to make your community stronger and Lions Clubs International a 

world-class service organization. 

 

 Very truly yours, 

Octavia Treadway 

Membership Team Leader 
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LCIF is looking for volunteers  

  

Club LCIF Coordinator position  

The Club LCIF Coordinator is an ambassador for Lions Clubs International Foundation in your 

club. This person will share LCIF stories, motivate fellow Lions to support LCIF, and enable LCIF 

to advance its humanitarian work both locally and globally!  

  

 

 

 

USA/CANADA FORUM  

Starting 9/21/2017 8:00 am  

Ending 9/23/2017 10:00 pm  

Location Portland, Oregon  

1206 Registered  

Early Bird Registration  

$285.00  

Discounted Price ends  

9July 9  

REGISTER TODAY!  

 Starting 9/21/2017 8:00 am 

Ending 9/23/2017 10:00 pm 

Location Portland, Oregon 

1206 Registered 

Early Bird Registration $285.00 

Discounted Price ends July 9 

REGISTER TODAY  

http://r.mail-lionsforum.com/click/o088o689qmq1rd.html
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Club Officer Items 

 

Accessorize 

Be it for your vests, shirts, or jacket lapels,  

club officers can accessorize with these and  

many other official products. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=ErDvwZLMOq4jVSaV9fAZTzLgOZrR8TAmSHL17HLUf9IXKb61fjkd-seds-IUqqaTE0Xem8_tB83IFs4WaPXJjA~~
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CLUB OFFICER LAPEL TACK - 

5/8" 

Available Titles: President, 

Treasurer, Director, Past President, 

Past Treasurer, Past Secretary, Vice 

President, Secretary, Lion Tamer, 

Tail Twister. 

US$ 28.95 

 

 

CLUB OFFICER LAPEL TACK - 

1/2" 

Available Titles: President, 

Treasurer, Director, Past President, 

Past Treasurer, Past Secretary, Vice 

President, Secretary, Lion Tamer, 

Tail Twister. 

US$26.95 

 

 

 

EMBROIDERED OFFICER 

PATCH  

Available Titles: Director, Lion of 

the Year, Melvin Jones Fellow, 

President, Past President, Secretary, 

Treasurer and Vice President. 

US$3.95 

 

 

OFFICER NAME BADGE  

Specify lettering when ordering. 

Allow 4 to 6 weeks for delivery. 

 

Pin or magnetic back! 

US$11.95-13.95 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=hPtsXX8SMsGmXjQLhpRZzzAw_ppiH4Me2bxI8xeKKATpXZ-HTtQ2wxRi6a3wMsV_13aAR6AA3vgKXMgdVYwbRA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=hPtsXX8SMsGmXjQLhpRZzzAw_ppiH4Me2bxI8xeKKATpXZ-HTtQ2wxRi6a3wMsV_13aAR6AA3vgKXMgdVYwbRA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=bTYFUZaPz9A9DbR3nCRzJDGKJ6SRRgbYQUbkkQn2HRmDLUCKLWISqJXQZ6yoXKF2Zvy0Tfnl6FfeJB79n4SoAQ~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=bTYFUZaPz9A9DbR3nCRzJDGKJ6SRRgbYQUbkkQn2HRmDLUCKLWISqJXQZ6yoXKF2Zvy0Tfnl6FfeJB79n4SoAQ~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=TqCBVOtv-DWt2H8kXlorRK0VpR2dpBlgQVw9_XV5gs1S6llZxqJPM5QVNlzyVsUIh5tRsT0IL1qUFmiSmPbGQA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=TqCBVOtv-DWt2H8kXlorRK0VpR2dpBlgQVw9_XV5gs1S6llZxqJPM5QVNlzyVsUIh5tRsT0IL1qUFmiSmPbGQA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=zefwXt080fkyHDmGa-IZVrz4OyVdm6Qf_hSZObC9zVTSkAhoUFVvveGsk_bck330eUGzLlgNHXHPvRRMxeDLcw~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=ErDvwZLMOq4jVSaV9fAZTzLgOZrR8TAmSHL17HLUf9IXKb61fjkd-seds-IUqqaTE0Xem8_tB83IFs4WaPXJjA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=2hncENMZwMBVQhuCTkcPKJLlzA5wnTbsPnE5b-JPc97_4f-YRD6DKMYNUbgPhzmXDoqdSnACu9RMOH7kmof36w~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=rIYs3bROo-jOJw_gq7cZK9AJRaPpFte8qpneGTeT92DsbBv03iFijJWiJSZJLqZ3Ck3BrZlB-mqnLg9MieCIUQ~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=_B4uw2WpQaK7ECpvI0EFz8XnwqXzlH6qDOQmR2wnkkXyHhuMgQ9CbmKgv3tjDIHvojLerl8R5p40vnqua3rI9w~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f34gKWbM2ZAhhKgZJbaiUA~~&pe=cpqP4-oIcEemB72f2KBHuF1FuHGmVxnmxElWQuk6KnCqiyH9usPiJZXNiT8eRoC4UqdbQ9smgM0qteIRpcIgJQ~~
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Don’t be left behind when Lions everywhere get MyLion™ 

 
 

 

 

Dear Lion,  

You’re invited to be among the first to get MyLion, our new app launching July 2017. 

MyLion lets you capture and share the fun of being a Lion right from your smartphone. With MyLion, you 

can: 

• Chat with Lions all over the world 

• Create and manage your service activities 

• Discover clubs and activities in your neck of the woods – or anywhere in the world 

• Get inspired, and share your projects, photos, and stories to inspire others 

• Earn badges and rewards for your service 

• And much more! 

If you didn’t already sign up to be notified of the app’s release, click here to make sure you don’t miss out in 

July. Lions everywhere are already lining up to get MyLion and start the second century of service! 

S I GN  M E UP !  

 

For questions, please contact MyLion@Lionsclubs.org 

 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=l6TYeYSIcamAWSniNtvpiA~~&pe=8lNZqWTovmBX0wLi4VwxpR8b0ObeSpMxSUqDJNozqLz5TEwffUaZvraoIGOCMz3XBabrZHcEHqjP69BQ61PiAA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=l6TYeYSIcamAWSniNtvpiA~~&pe=Wa3BQtzzHcNyzuh4NscofDdzIyitI7ingIvezsw_QOxDFsDCSHjudizC9dHnQMoUFepHERIkHS9VOsmGEt_wfw~~
mailto:MyLion@lionsclubs.org
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=l6TYeYSIcamAWSniNtvpiA~~&pe=ZhFtUWmrjK7IwnrA5H3Vh3QZI-6pFo-kCAJs_m-miFoZlYYxpm_qlAVYFgd6tTfEqWXHEgF1O1uoER9e381snA~~
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Meet Marty and guide dog Enrico...Marty sits on a rock with Enrico sitting between his legs and he hugs 

Enrico. 

Blind since his premature birth after excess incubator oxygen damaged his optic nerve, Marty McLeod 

perceives a hint of light but nothing more. Several years ago, he received his first Southeastern Guide Dog, 

Roderick, followed by Dodger. After Dodger retired, Marty returned to campus for his third guide, Enrico. 

“I have the perfect dog,” Marty texted to his wife and teenage daughter after meeting this relaxed, laid-back 

yellow Labrador. Despite Enrico’s calm demeanor, he’s very precise when working and Marty is impressed 

with his skills. 

Marty and his wife, Cathy, are ordained United Methodist ministers who co-pastor their church in Jesup, 

Georgia. So, when the trainers were selecting Marty’s perfect match, they chose a dog that works well and then 

loves to settle quickly and nap, an ideal trait for not distracting a congregation. Marty appreciates how Enrico 

and his previous dogs help him walk at a natural pace, unlike the slow, methodical steps he experiences with 

cane travel. And he enjoys having the freedom to navigate on his own, enjoying “unexpected adventures” with 

his dog. 

 

Marty pets Enrico’s head at the corner of a street. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Southeastern Guide Dogs 

http://www.guidedogs.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/0M8A3560.jpg
http://www.guidedogs.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/0M8A0027.jpg
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We had the honor of recently working with a local UCF Photography student, Arianna Bennett. Arianna had 

taken a tour at the Conklin Center many years ago and it had stuck in her mind ever since. She decided to focus 

her photography portfolio on our Center to show others a true inside look into the everyday lives of our 

students.  

 

    
 

 

    
 

 

                                   

CONKLIN CENTER 
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COMPANIES GIVING BACK 

Badcock Home Furnishings - Port Orange 

4610 Clyde Morris Blvd  

PORT ORANGE, FL 32127 

 

The Conklin Center had the honor of attending the Badcock Home Furnishings Port Orange ribbon cutting last 

Friday! We'd like to thank them for their generous donation of $1,000 made to the Conklin Center and we wish 

their newest location, the best of luck! 

CONKLIN CENTER 

https://www.badcock.com/stores/port-orange-fl
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Crystal River Lions celebrating the Lions Centennial 

 

Winter Garden Lions Club participation in the Winter Garden Memorial Day Service on Monday, May 29. 

                                              
Outgoing President, Al White,    Lions present at the service included Linda Lucero, 

represented our club honoring    Rick Lucero (AF veteran, 26 years), Al White (Army, 4  

the fallen service members of    years), Judy White, Polly Nunes, Joe Nunes (Navy, 20 

Winter Garden in the Viet Nam war.    years), and Lloyd Chipman.  Not pictured: Gay Annis. 

 

Club News 
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Lake Alfred Lions ----Members of the Lake Alfred Lion Clubs donated money in order to purchase new  

   pillows for the Lake Alfred Assisted Living Home. Because of their generosity they  

   were able to purchase 54 pillows. On May 24 they delivered them. Both the staff and  

   residents were very happy. 

 

Ormond by the Sea ----Staff, residents and visitors at the Florida Lions Conklin Center for the Blind on White  

   Street in Daytona Beach are feeling safer these days.   The Florida Lions Conklin Center  

   for the Blind is a human service agency for multi disabled blind and visually-impaired  

  adults and children. Thanks to a collaborative fund-raising effort led by the  

  Ormond By the Sea Lions Foundation, Inc. and a grant from Heart of Volusia, Inc.  

  (HOV) along with others, the Center was the recipient of two new Automated External  

  Defibrillators (AED) available for basic life support in the case of an emergency.  One  

  defibrillator is mounted on a wall near the Center’s public area and the other will be  

  installed near the dorm rooms for students.   

 

Along with Heart of Volusia and AEDgrant.com, ten Lions Clubs and ten other  

organizations or individuals donated towards the AED’s and a commemorative plaque at 

the Center will honor their support.  The total cost for the two AED’s was over 

$2,800.00. 

 

    Heart of Volusia was founded in 1957 by Martin Sandler, owner of a pharmaceutical firm  

   who retired to Daytona Beach.  After the death of a close friend due to a heart attack  

   leaving a bequest to be used for charitable purposes, he set up Heart of Volusia to collect  

   and disburse monies to promote healthy hearts through research, education and  

   community service projects.    All funds collected stay in Volusia and Flagler Counties. 

Lion Mary Yochum spear-headed the fund-raising campaign for the Ormond By the Sea  

Lions Foundation, Inc. 

 

 

 
Left to right Judi Liberi, Heart of Volusia, AED  

Chair Lion Mary Yochum, Ormond By the Sea  

Lions Club, Robert Kelly, Conklin Center  

Executive Director, Conklin Center President  

Mary Pezzo and Ormond By the Sea Lions Club 

President Bobbie Cheh. 

 

Club News 
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Oviedo-Winter Springs--- 

 

                
Oviedo-Winter Springs President Dennis       Lion Adam Parrish, OWS Rookie of the Year  

Dulnaik with Book Scholarship winners and       President Dennis and VDGE Greg Evans 

Past President Ted Erion 

 

 

   
Lion of the Year Lion Ted Erion with President Dennis Lion Dennis being installed for another term as  

        President with 2nd Vice District Governor Elect  

        Greg Evans performing the ceremony 

 

Ocoee Lions Club-----Ocoee Lions Club is looking for donations to fund the building of a new club house 

which will also house the Project Right to Sight Warehouse go to https://www.gofundme.com/ocoeeLions-

PRTS  each dollar will help.  

 

  

Club News 

https://www.gofundme.com/ocoeelions-PRTS
https://www.gofundme.com/ocoeelions-PRTS
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More MD Convention Pictures 
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More MD Convention Pictures 
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District 35-O Officers 2017-2018 
and Partner in Service 

  

District Governor  Irving “Tito” E. Navarro (Miriam Rivera) 
     Orlando Hispanic Lions Club 
     inavarro3480@gmail.com 
 
1st Vice District Governor Helene V. Thompson (Gini Black) 
     Satellite Beach Lions Club 
     helenevt63@aol.com 
 
2nd Vice District Governor Greg Evans (Katelyn Hamlin) 
     Ormond by the Sea Lions Club 
     LionGregEvans@gmail.com 
 
District Secretary  Donna B. Norton (Steve Norton) 
     Inglis Yankeetown Lions Club 
     donnanorton@tampabay.rr.com 
 
District Treasurer  Rita Fawcett (David Fawcett) 
     Lake Alfred Lions Club 
     hwearl@aol.com 
 
 
District Website: http://www.e-district.org/sites/35o/ 
  

mailto:inavarro3480@gmail.com
mailto:helenevt63@aol.com
mailto:LionGregEvans@gmail.com
mailto:donnanorton@tampabay.rr.com
mailto:hwearl@aol.com
http://www.e-district.org/sites/35o/
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Calendar of Events 

July 1-5 International Convention 

Chicago, Illinois 

July 4 Independence Day 

United States of America 

July 22 District Organization Meeting 

MD Office - Orlando 

August 1 Camp Winona Day 

August 3-6 Council of Governor’s - Orlando 

August 7 Purple Heart Day 

August 19 Fruitland Park 63 years 

August 19 Tavares Lions Club 62 years 

August 21 Viera Lions Club 17 years 

September 4 Labor Day 

September 4 Volusia County Lions Club 9 years 

September 5 Beverly Hills Lions Club – 50 years 

September 7 Lakeland North Lakeland Lions Club 41 years 

September 9 Districts Meeting Conklin Center – Daytona 

September 16 Daytona Halifax Area Lions Club 1 year 

September 21-23 USA/Canada Forum – Oregon 

September 30 Lockhart Lions Club 63 years 

September 30 High Point Lions Club 43 years 

October 15 White Cane Day 

October 20 Lakeland Dixieland Lions Club 62 years 

October 26 Ormond Beach Lions Club 63 years 

October 30 Lake Alfred Lions Club 72 years 

October  World Sight Day 

November 4  Council of Governor’s - Miami 

November 5 Daylight Savings Time 

November 6 Palm Coast Lions Club 44 years 

November 11 Veterans Day 

November 11 District Meeting – Cypress Creek High School - Orlando 

November 15 Ocoee Lions Club 69 years 

November 15 IRS 

November 17 Auburndale-Polk County Lions Club 3 years 

November 22 DeLeon Springs Lions Club 62 years 

November 23 Thanksgiving Day 

November 27 Spring Hill Lions Club 50 years 

November 28 Chiefland Lions Club 12 years 

November 28  Davenport Lions Club 37 years 
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December 3 Ormond by the Sea Lions Club 13 years 

December 6 Lake Sumter Lions Club 10 years 

December 8 Rockledge Lions Club 49 years 

December 13 Hanukkah begins 

December 15 Cypress Gardens Lions Club 50 years 

December 25 Christmas 

December 26 Kwanzaa 

December 28 South Orange County Lions Club 16 years 

January 1 New Year’s Day 

January 1 Port Orange Lions Club 11 years 

January 6-9 1st Vice District Training 

January 11-13 Council of Governor’s 

January 15 Martin Luther King Day 

January 17 Pierson Lions Club 68 years 

January 18 Winter Garden Lions Club 72 years 

January 20 Lake Alfred Lions Club – Lake Alfred 

January 26 Umatilla Lions Club 62 years 

January 27 New Smyrna Beach Lions Club 71 years 

January 31 Dr. Walter Campbell Pilot Award Deadline 

January 31 Golden Chain Award Deadline 

February 2 Groundhog Day 

February 3 Potential Leaders – Orlando 

February 3 Wildwood Sumer County 44 31 years 

February 3 Osceola Latin American Lions Club 9 years 

February 12 Daytona Beach Lions Club 94 years 

February 14 Valentine’s Day 

March 2 Lady Lake Orange Blossom Gardens 31 years 

March 3 Council of Governor’s – 

 

March 4 Crystal River Lions Club 65 years 

March 11 Daylight Savings Time 

March 12 Kathleen Lions Club 65 years 

March 15 Facebook Contest Deadline 

March 17 Beverly Hills Lions Club – Beverly Hills 

March 17 St Patrick’s Day 

March 21 Kissimmee Lions Club 79 years 

March 29  Satellite Beach Lions Club 58 years 

March 29 Clermont-Mineola Lions Club 69 years 

March 30 Mount Dora Lions Club 79 years 

March 30 Inverness Lions Club 42 years 

March 31 Club Bulletin Contest Deadline 
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March 31 Bob Lastinger Award Deadline 

March 31 Passover begins 

April 1 Easter 

April 2-10 International Board of Directors – Miami Beach 

April 10 Deland Lions Club 79 years 

April 12 Oviedo-Winter Springs Lions Club 18 years 

April 12 Lakeland Lions Club 92 years 

April 15 PU 101 Deadline 

April 17 IRS Tax Day deadline 

April 20 Orlando College Park Lions Club 68 years 

April 30 Homosassa Lions Club 48 years 

May 1 Cocoa Beach Seaside Lions Club 61 years 

May 2 South Daytona Lions Club 40 years 

May 3-6 MD 35 Convention 

May 3 Palm Bay Progressive Lions Club 13 years 

May 5 Cinco de Mayo 

May 13 Mother’s Day 

May 20 Orlando Hispanic Lions Club 19 years 

May 23 Longwood-Lake Mary Lions Club 44 years 

May 24 Inglis Yankeetown Lions Club 47 years 

May 28 Ponce Inlet Lions Club 26 years 

May 28 Memorial Day 

May 29 Palm Bay Happy Lions Club 43 years 

June 7 Crystal River Kings Bay Lions Club 22 years 

June 14 Flag Day 

June 16 Floral City Lions Club 65 years 

June 17 Father’s Day 
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DISTRICT OFFICERS 

District Governor Irving “Tito” E. Navarro  

Orlando Hispanic Lions Club 

inavarro3480@gmail.com 

 

1st Vice District Governor Helene V. Thompson 

Satellite Beach Lions Club 

helenevt63@aol.com 

 

2nd Vice District Governor Greg Evans  

Ormond by the Sea Lions Club 

LionGregEvans@gmail.com 

 

District Secretary Donna B. Norton  

Inglis Yankeetown Lions Club 

donnanorton@tampabay.rr.com 

 

District Treasurer Rita Fawcett 

Lake Alfred Lions Club 

hwearl@aol.com 

 

district website: http://www.e-

district.org/sites/35o/ 

INTERNATIONAL OFFICERS 

President Naresh Aggarwal 

First Vice President Gudrun Yngvadottir 

Second Vice President Jung-Yul Choi 

Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/Lionsclubs/ 

Website: http://www.Lionsclubs.org 

Tweeter: https://twitter.com/Lionsclubs 

Instagram: 

https://www.instagram.com/Lionsclubs/ 

Mail:   Lions Clubs International. 
300 W. 22nd Street 
Oak Brook, IL, USA 60523-8842 

 

Phone: 630-571-5466 

District Bulletin Editors 

Rita Fawcett 
hwearl@aol.com 

 

Donna Norton 

donnanorton@tampabay.rr.com 

 

Tito Navarro 

inavarro3480@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Items for the next edition of the newsletter 

needs to be submitted no later than the 15 of the 

month 

 

Multiple District 35  

Office Manager/Executive Secretary 

Neil R. Spencer, PID 

MD-35 Executive Secretary/Treasurer 

 

Mail: 7200 Lake Ellenor Dr. Suite 109 

Orlando, FL 32809-5786 

Phone: 407-859-7174 

 

Email: 

md35Lionsoffloridaandbahamas@gmail.com 

Website: 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/LionsOfFlorida/ 

 

Council Chair 
Dean Hess 
Email: jdh@strato.net 
 

mailto:inavarro3480@gmail.com
mailto:helenevt63@aol.com
mailto:LionGregEvans@gmail.com
mailto:donnanorton@tampabay.rr.com
mailto:hwearl@aol.com
http://www.e-district.org/sites/35o/
http://www.e-district.org/sites/35o/
https://www.facebook.com/lionsclubs/
http://www.lionsclubs.org/
https://twitter.com/lionsclubs
https://www.instagram.com/lionsclubs/
mailto:hwearl@aol.com
mailto:donnanorton@tampabay.rr.com
mailto:inavarro3480@gmail.com
mailto:md35lionsoffloridaandbahamas@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/pg/lionsOfFlorida/

